
7f3772c2-bef3-444c-aea3-e3aa0cce7529.doc 

August 23, 2006 
 

 
 

To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Subject:   South Whitnall Avenue Storm 

Sewer Maintenance Agreement 
 

Dear Council Members: 
 
The City of Milwaukee, in conjunction with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation 

(WISDOT) completed the reconstruction of South Whitnall Avenue between Old South 
Brust Avenue and South Clement Avenue in 2001.  The roadway reconstruction project 

included the construction of storm sewer main and related appurtenances in the Cities of 
Milwaukee and St. Francis.  We have drafted a Maintenance Agreement which addresses 
ownership, operation, and maintenance of the aforementioned storm sewer system.  The 

attached resolution authorizes the Commissioner of Public Works to execute the 
Maintenance Agreement with the City of St. Francis which will formalize the various 

responsibilities associated with the storm sewer.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
 

 
Jeffrey J. Mantes, P.E. 
Commissioner of Public Works 

 
LCG:amh 

 
Attachments 
 

c: Alderman Terry L. Witkowski 
 Alderman Tony Zielinski 


